Transmon Retreat Is Offered

A retreat for ‘‘people in
transition will be held dur-
ing the weekend of March 31-
April 2 weekend at the EI
Pomar Renewal Center, 1661
Mesa Ave.

The director for the prog-
ram will be the Rev. Marvin
Kapushion, with Sister He-
len Flaherty, S.C. as coun-
selor.

The Rev. Kapushion, a
clinical social worker in the
Pueblo Diocese, is a family
counselor and is licensed by
the state of Colorado as a
psychotherapist.

Sister Helen is vicar for
religious for the Archdiocese
of Denver, and an experienc-
ed counselor.

The retreat is designed for
men and women who plan,
or are undergoing, a change
in life-style, career, relation-
ships, understandings, faith,
etc.

The program is designed
to assist those who are at an
intersection in life to recog-
nize and appreciate the con-
sciousness-raising event in
which they are involved, ac-
cording to the sponsors, to be

encouraged to risk the open-
ness the new situation de-
mands, and to be renewed in
faith, knowing that they are
not alone on their journey.

The retreat begins at 7:30
p.m., Friday, March 31, and
concludes at 3:30 p.m. the

following Sunday. Suggested

donation for the retreat is
$42.40. Registration may be
made by calling the center
at 632-2451, or writing to El
Pomar Renewal Center, 1661
Mesa Ave., Colorado
Springs, 80906.
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